The following is a template of an email you need to send to your German counterparts along with a proposal. Please replace your personal data instead of the text in RED.

Dear Dr. John Smith, ​​​​​​
I am Amir Golroo (http://www.aut.ac.ir/official/main.asp?uid=agolroo – insert your official AUT webpage), an assistant professor at Amirkabir University of Technology (AUT) and the head of the Robotic Research Center. AUT with ninety years of excellence in higher education and research has gained an impeccable record for producing top engineers in the country and accordingly has earned an esteemed position among the academic and industrial areas. Amirkabir University of Technology is the first engineering university that has been established in Iran and is well known with its previous name as "Tehran Polytechnic" funded by UNESCO around the same time as other top technical universities around the world. AUT has obtained the 17th rank in the world in research citation according to the QS ranking and between 100 to 150 top technical universities in the world based on the Shanghai Ranking. 
Browsing your website, it is evident that there are mutual research fields of interest which can be explored. I propose that a mutual proposal on solar roads is prepared to be presented to appropriate organizations in Iran or your country for financial support. I have taken the initiative to prepare a first draft of this proposal which you can find attached. Please let me know if you generally agree with this suggestion. If so, kindly advise me your comments on the proposal. 
I look forward to receiving your response.

Best Regards,

Amir Golroo
Assistant Professor
Head of the Robotic Research Center
Amirkabir University of Technology (Tehran Polytechnic)
http://www.aut.ac.ir/official/main.asp?uid=agolroo
